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Introduction
Welcome to the eighteenth issue of the Social Exclusion Action Planning Newsletter!

As you will see, training is now forming a large part of the Network’s work. At the same time, we are very keen to find out from you how you would like to see the Network develop, and this Newsletter rounds up work undertaken so far this financial year, and seeks your views about future directions. Please let us have your views!

John Pateman & John Vincent


Forthcoming Network/Research Project events

Publication of the Research Project report, Open to all?
Following the successful launch of the key findings of the Project in July, the report was  published on 2 October – copies will be available shortly for Network members.

Season of short courses, Open to all? and Briefing sessions
The Network is organising a programme of short courses for the autumn and winter, drawn from suggestions made by Network members and by participants in the previous seminars. 

The next training course will be Managing public libraries for social exclusion on 1 December, which will be held at the Library Association.

These courses have been arranged as three-hour blocks in the afternoons to enable as many people as possible to attend (and to take advantage of cheaper fares), and will be charged at as low a cost as possible to encourage you to nominate staff to attend – these are:

· Network members – organisations £50.00

· Non-Network members – organisations £75.00

· Network members – individuals £15.00

· Non-Network members – individuals £20.00

· Student/Unwaged Network members £5.00

· Student/Unwaged Non-Network members £10.00

Further information is available from John Vincent (contact details at the end of the Newsletter).

Network training courses for public library authorities
On 13 September, John Pateman ran a half-day course for Westminster Libraries staff on putting social exclusion theory into practice (which included looking at some of the tools available to us to do so, and working to a six-point plan).

On 20 September, John Vincent and John Pateman were invited to contribute to the first morning of a two-day residential course for Gloucestershire County Library staff. John V looked at the opportunities there are currently for public libraries and why we need to take hold of these, and then concentrated on what we can learn from the mistakes that occurred when libraries tried to introduce community librarianship (and why this almost died out) and what barriers library workers put up and how we might overcome these. John P then talked about the steps required to implement a positive strategy to tackle social exclusion, drawing on the 6-point plan and the existing tools (such as Best Value, the CRE Standards, Roach and Morrison, Annual Library Plans, Libraries for all, the Macpherson report, Open to all?).

Developing your library services for children and young people

Anne Harding (whom many of you will know through the training she has undertaken on reader development with children and young people and on effective children’s and school library management) and John Vincent are developing a course which will focus on developing and managing children’s library services to tackle social exclusion more effectively.

We are keen to pilot this course, and wondered whether any Network member authority would be interested in having us run it in house – if you would like to discuss this, please contact John Vincent.


“Connecting the people in your neighbourhood: social inclusion, community partnerships, and public library networking”

The first in the series of events organised by EARL under the umbrella of “Falling through the Net: social inclusion and public library networking” was held at the RIBA on 21 September.

Kevin Harris (Community Development Foundation) began by querying the usual means of analysing problems: much work these days is around analysing ‘life episodes’ (those issues which cry out for information ...), but Kevin felt that this reflected a middle class perspective, and that it was vital to look at people’s real information needs (and to start with these rather than tinkering with the way an agency delivers its services).

Kevin then touched on a number of significant milestones:

· PAT 15

· Learning Centres programme, UKonline (further information from http://www.dfee.gov.uk/ukonline )

· Neighbourhood Management

Key issues regarding these at the moment are:

· the likelihood of having over-capitalised projects with too little revenue

· the application forms are tortuous

· community involvement/partnership building take time, and cannot be rushed

· much community-based work is dominated by large agencies

· the development of community-based Learning Centres which are reaching groups which other facilities cannot reach; they are finding their place in the mosaic of local provision; they provide both formal access and drop-in facilities

Access is often seen as the issue, but, in fact, it is a skills problem.

The “Network Society” may allow us to discover our commonality and assist us in managing the information overload, but we need to work out how to sustain these social networks, especially as these networks are a community asset and require social investment.

Finally, in answer to a question about the sustainability of social networks, Kevin said that there is a tension between traditional public library functions and tackling social exclusion: there is a need for partnership and community involvement, and we need to be able to demonstrate the outcomes of our work.

The second speaker was Bob Usherwood (University of Sheffield) who talked briefly about the work he had carried out on developing a social audit approach to assessing public library services. Bob stressed that the public library’s commitment to equity differentiated it from the commercial sector: however, public libraries had not provided equity to all groups (and he suggested that lone parents and unemployed young people were two groups which did not receive their fair share of services). 

It is vital that we are able to make the case for public libraries to policy-makers, and we need to strengthen the ways of measuring outcomes rather than outputs: “qualitative data, properly gathered, are proper data and should be treated as such by politicians and public libraries”, Bob said.

Bhadra Vadgama (Chair, CILLA) gave some background to the origins of different Indic language-speaking communities in the UK, and briefly looked at their different information needs. She stressed the importance of the Internet for Asians in the diaspora, and as a means of developing community involvement (Croydon had involved the community in developing the Council Website).

She then went on to look at some of the ICT possibilities with regard to CILLA: CD-ROM catalogues of materials; vernacular catalogues; highlighting materials for disabled people; greater community involvement; publishing on demand (eg material for Kosovars).

Peter Marchant (Knowsley MBC) described Knowsley’s Community Information Programme which is a strategic approach to involving local people (and which has been successful in drawing down money). Resources and sustainability were crucial to the success of such work, and Knowsley’s Learning Resource Centres are drop-in facilities which are targeting children, lone parents, disaffected pupils, people with special needs; help people back into work; support local businesses.

This was all moving towards developing ‘virtual’ services - a virtual information service, local history, the ‘virtual library’.

In order to fund these initiatives, Knowsley have gained an increase in their revenue budget, and are also redirecting resources, both to tackle social exclusion.

One product of collaboration with the community was an immensely successful video – which we had a chance to view – which showed some of the ICT (and other) facilities of Knowsley’s libraries.

Finally, Oliver Gillman (Gates Fund Adviser, Re:source) talked about the Gates Foundation resources which are going to be made available. Some $4.2m is going to be provided for establishing training labs and public access workstations in socially deprived communities. This will allow the provision of:

46 x 11-terminal centres and 322 x 2-terminal centres.

Currently there is a UK panel of Home Country reps who will decide which authorities will benefit from this funding based on recommendations of Oliver and his counterparts in the other Home Countries (there will not be a bidding process), and each chosen authority will receive a letter with the “rules” for the scheme. There will be a major conference in 2002 to launch all this - in the meantime, one of the key issues to be decided is how the scheme will “brand” the Gates Foundation!


New report
David Gordon et al. Poverty and social exclusion in Britain. (published for the Joseph Rowntree Foundation by York Publishing Services, 2000. £15.95)

This major report highlights just how grim conditions are for many UK people:

· 9.5 million people cannot afford to keep their homes in a condition most regard as “adequate” - reasonably heated, free from damp

· 4 million people are not fed properly and do not have enough money to afford fresh fruit or vegetables at least once a day or to provide adults with two meals a day

· 6.5 million adults go without essential clothes, such as a warm, waterproof coat, because of lack of money

· 2 million children go without two or more basic necessities, such as adequate clothing or a healthy diet

In 1983, 14% of families were said to be living in poverty; this figure grew to 21% in 1990, and is now over 24%.

Discrimination against people with learning difficulties
As some of you may have seen in the press, there are allegations that people with learning difficulties (and, in particular, those with Down’s syndrome) are being refused expensive NHS treatment. As Susan Waights of the Down’s Syndrome Association is quoted as saying:

“‘We are increasingly aware that people with Down’s syndrome in this country do not always receive the health care they need due to ignorance and discrimination by some health-care professionals’”.

This issue has been highlighted by the donation by the winner of Channel 4’s Big Brother of his prize-money to a family friend who requires surgery and is having to seek treatment in the US.


News you may have missed ...
According to a short article in Gay Times
, the Metropolitan Police Service has set up “Operation Athena Sports” to tackle racism and homophobia in sport:

“In August 1998, as part of the MPS response to the murder of Stephen Lawrence, Sir Paul Condon, its then head, set up the Racial and Violent Crimes Task Force ... Part of the Task Force’s job has been to set up a Community Safety Unit in each of the 32 London Boroughs, to investigate incidents of racism, homophobia and domestic violence, under the operational name of ‘Operation Athena’. Operation Sports Athena ... is one part of this strategy ...”


How would you like to see the Network developing?
At the half-way point in the financial year, we thought that it was timely to review the Network’s progress, and to seek your views as to what further activities/information/

networking the Network could provide.

What have we done?
Since April 2000, we have:

· organised the successful seminar in Greater Manchester (April)

· organised the well-attended national Conference in London (June)

· taken part in the Personnel, Training and Education Group’s “An evening with ...” series (May)

· held the third Network Business Meeting, with David Murray of the LLDA as speaker (June)

· contributed to the successful launch Conference of Open to all? (July)

· organised a one-day course on social exclusion for SHARE (July)

· launched the autumn/winter season of training courses and briefing sessions with The effects of Clause 28 (August) and Implementing Standards to tackle social exclusion (September)

· run internal training courses for Westminster and Gloucestershire Library Services (both September)

· produced monthly Newsletters

· responded to general and library-specific policy documents

· held meetings with a number of key organisations, including Re:source and the London Library Development Agency.

Some future plans
Further courses are planned for winter and spring 2000/1, plus a one-day course as part of the LA’s CPD programme, contributions to the series of courses organised by EARL, and an event in the south-west.

We hope to be able to launch our Website in the near future, and are involved in a project with LASER to establish a social exclusion portal.

The Newsletter is continuing to expand, and the series of good practice articles is building. We also intend to start to publish some of this material separately. Following the course on Library services for refugees and asylum-seekers on 4 October, the Network is to provide a link for those who attended and to start to publish lists of resources.

Your views are welcome!
At the same time, we would very much like to hear from Network members about what you would like to see develop.

However, a critical issue for the Network if it is to survive is the need to raise more income: it would be most unfortunate if, at the very time the Network activities are most needed, they have to be scaled down. At present, the income comes primarily from joining/membership subscriptions and from our courses. We do need to get additional members, and are talking to authorities and individuals at all our courses and elsewhere. At the same time, we feel that the courses are appropriately priced, and this was borne out by the one on 4 October, which was attended by a number of people who would have found it difficult to afford the costs if these had been any higher – yet, as they are currently operating, they are not brining in sufficient income to allow the Network to develop.

I would be very pleased to hear from you – let me have your views (by e-mail, mail or ‘phone) – particularly about ways in which we could raise some additional income, and we will try to tailor the Network even further to meet your needs.

jv


This Newsletter was compiled by John Vincent. Please send any comments or items for the next issue to:

John Vincent

Wisteria Cottage

Nadderwater

Exeter EX4 2JQ

tel/fax: 01392 256045








john@nadder.freeserve.co.uk 





October 2000
� information drawn from press coverage, including The Independent 11 September 2000, p6.


� The Independent 18 September 2000, p6.


� Gay Times September 2000, p61.





PAGE  
2

